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On this important occasion, Australia reaffirms its commitment to the full 

implementation of the Program of Action.  

 

We are taking significant steps to advance universal sexual and reproductive 

health and rights for all. 

 

In March this year, the Australian Government released Working for Women: 

A Strategy for Gender Equality - our first national strategy to achieve gender 

equality. 

 

The Strategy includes a clear focus on advancing women’s health.  

 

It recognises that safe, affordable and universal access to sexual and 

reproductive health services is critical to women’s health and economic 

outcomes. 
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The Australian Government is also committed to advancing gender equality 

and the human rights of women and girls in the Pacific and Southeast Asia 

regions of which we are a part.  

 

And we have broadened our international engagement on this, which is a key 

priority of Australia’s International Development Policy. 
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As Australia’s Ambassador for Global Health, I attended the launch of the 

second phase of The Transformative Agenda for Women, Youth and 

Adolescents, hosted by the Fiji Government.  

 

I was impressed with the strong commitment from government and civil 

society stakeholders, people with disabilities, and those representing 

LGBTIQA+ communities to support truly universal sexual and reproductive 

health services and advance human rights. 

 

We also welcome and learn from the significant achievements in Southeast 

Asia, including in Cambodia, Laos and Vietnam. 

 

I have seen firsthand the breadth of support for the Program of Action, 




